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Arokh - Arokh
A long time ago, somewhere in Drakan, a young boy was hiking through the
canyons near his home near the center of the great continent. As he hiked he
came across a large strangely shaped rock. It was very smooth and seemed to
shine in a peculiar way. Immediately he recognized it to be something
extraordinary, so he put it in his pack and hiked home. He showed it to his
family with great excitement, asking his mother what it was. "Why Heron you
silly boy! It's simply a rock!" The boy was a bit disheartened by his
mother's blunt definition, but he knew more than to cross his mother's
wisdom. "Just a rock." he thought to himself, "Well, you're more than that to
me." And with that he went up to his room.
Days went by and young Heron kept his treasure with him at all times. Friends
and siblings would tease him for carrying the large stone around with him.
But he was not about to let it fall into the wrong hands.
Then, one day, when Heron was outside playing in the warmth of the mid-day,
the skies grew suddenly dark. Looking up expecting to see storm clouds. Heron
was terrified to find dragons. Lots of dragons! Descending all about the
town. Now one dragon was not a huge problem and the town huntsmen could
dispatch it easily. But this was an army of dragons and Heron knew that this
could be the end of his town AND of him.
In a very short time the entire town was corralled to the town square by the
fierce dragons. Many people expecting to die. Finally one of the large
dragons stepped forward and spoke. "Humans, we have lived at war for many
years. But we dragons now believe that you have in your possession an object
of great value to us. Something that we had thought lost and destroyed. We
want this back at once!" The townspeople talked in scared and worried voices.
Finally the town leader walked up to the dragon and shouted at him. "You
foolish beast! What could we humans possibly take from you?" The dragon,
greatly angered by this human's display of arrogance, stamped his front leg,
knocking down the man. He then reared his head up and spewed flame fifty feet
into the air before looking down at the man with hate filled eyes. "What
could you humans take from us?" His head moved swiftly down to the man's
level. "Quite simply, our FUTURE! And now, we will pay you back in kind!"

"STOP!" Young Heron's own voice startled him. "I think this belongs to you."
The boy reached into his pack and produced the large stone. The dragon
stepped back from the man and walked toward the boy who stood shaking with
the rock in his extended hand. "What do we have here, young one?"
Heron didn't know what to say. He glanced at his mother whose terrified eyes
gave him little comfort. He turned back to the dragon. "Um, well, just a
rock!" He said, voice trembling. The dragon carefully reached down and
accepted the boy's treasure. As the stone left his hand, Heron thought he
felt it move suddenly as if on it's own. The dragon held it up to his face
looking at it intently. ""A rock" you say? Very well then, "Arokh it is." The
large reptile winked at the boy. He then stepped back towards the crowd of
townsfolk. "This young boy's bravery has shown me a different side to you
humans. Perhaps there is hope for both of our tribes' futures... We will be
in touch." And with that, all of the dragons took flight, momentarily filling
the sky. And then they were gone. But Heron knew the truth. And somehow felt
his destiny lied with that magic stone, that to everyone else was just "a
rock".


